terday and today, while very considerable, indicates that the kind of consideration which we have been giving and want to give to these Reports takes time.

All of us have been earmarking the regular meeting date of the Commission for better than a year now, and I think it would probably be unwise to even consider a series of dates that differed at all from that date; at least, that it should include that date. Our next meeting is the third Monday in August, and I think that is the

Now, it seems to me that our experience yesterday and today has demonstrated that a consecutive two-day
meeting is not only desirable but absolutely essential, and
that an interlude, breaking it off with an interlude of
a day is undesirable. For that reason, it would seem to
me that we should consider the next time, either again
Sunday and Monday, or Monday and Tuesday. It has also
been suggested that August, being the middle of the summer, and indeed the 15th getting on to the end of the
summer, that it might be that we will have a better attendance to not interfere with the weekend and consider

11.